
NOTICE OF UTILITY TARIFF FILING 
 

The REGULATORY COMMISSION OF ALASKA (Commission) gives notice that Homer 
Electric Association, Inc. (HEA), filed TA479-32, its Mutual Aid/Emergency Service 
Memorandum of Agreement (Agreement) with Chugach Electric Association, Inc. 
(Chugach). Under the Agreement, in the event of an interruption of gas supply, HEA or 
Chugach may request from each other electric energy or natural gas on an emergency 
basis to meet their respective native load requirements. The providing utility will be 
reimbursed for the incremental costs incurred in providing service under the Agreement. 
Any natural gas used to provide service under the Agreement will be reimbursed through 
either in-kind delivery of the exact quantity of gas used, or through delivery of an amount 
of electric energy equivalent to the amount of natural gas used, calculated based on the 
providing utility’s incremental heat rate at the time of service. For each transaction under 
the Agreement, the utilities will execute a transaction confirmation which states the 
date(s), delivery points, prices, and terms and conditions of service, and will file it with the 
Commission as soon as reasonably possible, but in no event later than 14 days after 
execution.  
 
This notice may not contain all requested revisions, and the Commission may approve a 
rate or classification which varies from those proposed. You may obtain more information 
about this filing by contacting J. D. Draves, Manager of Regulatory Affairs and Rate 
Design, at HEA at 3977 Lake Street, Homer, AK 99603; phone: (907) 235-3325. The 
complete filing is also available for inspection at the Commission's office, at 701 West 
Eighth Avenue, Suite 300, Anchorage, AK 99501; phone: (907) 276-6222, or may be 
viewed on the Commission’s website at http://rca.alaska.gov by typing “TA479-32” in the 
Find a Matter search box. 
 
To comment on this filing, please file your comments by 5:00 p.m., April 17, 2025, at the 
Commission address given above or via our website at: 
 

https://rca.alaska.gov/RCAWeb/WhatsNew/PublicNoticesComments.aspx 
 
Please reference TA479-32 and include a statement that you have filed a copy of the 
comments with HEA at its address given above. Individuals or groups of people with 
disabilities, who require special accommodations, auxiliary aids or service, or alternative 
communication formats, please contact the Commission at (907) 276-6222, toll-free at 1-
800-390-2782, or TTY/Alaska Relay: 7-1-1 or 1 (800) 770-8973 or send a request via 
electronic mail to rca.mail@alaska.gov by April 10, 2025. 
 
DATED at Anchorage, Alaska, this 3rd day of April, 2025. 
 

REGULATORY COMMISSION OF ALASKA 
 
 
 
John Paul Manaois 
Engineering Section Manager 

John Paul Manaois (Apr 3, 2025 12:31 AKDT)
John Paul Manaois
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